18th November 2020

Our ref: RB/ELD2211 218018 006 12 11 20

Louise St John Howe Programme Officer, PO Services PO Box 10965 Sudbury Suffolk CO10 3BF

Email: louise@poservices.co.uk



The Gatehouse Hadham Hall Little Hadham, Ware Hertfordshire, SG11 3EB

T: 01279 77 11 88

Dear Ms St John Howe

RE: INSPECTOR'S LETTER TO THE COUNCIL ON 14 JULY 2020 (ED111) AND THE COUNCIL'S RESPONSE OF 4TH SEPTEMBER 2020 (ED114 AND ED114A)

Thank you for inviting comments regarding the above. This letter is sent on behalf of Martin Eldred, landowner of draft allocated sites NWB.R1 and NWB.T1 (19LAD0034).

We support the conclusions of West Essex and East Hertfordshire Strategic Housing Market Assessment: Updating Overall Housing Need using the 2018-based projections (ORS September 2020) that the 2018-based household projections do not represent a meaningful change in the housing situation.

In accordance with the 2014 national guidance (pertinent to plans being examined under the 2012 transitional arrangements), the 2018-based sub-national population projections (SNPP) are the starting point for the estimate of housing need. However, these are trend based and require adjustment to reflect factors affecting local demography and household formation rates which are not captured in past trends. As demonstrated by ORS, it is justified to apply longer-term migration trends and make adjustments to allow for the impact of suppressed household formation on past trends.

We fully support the conclusion that the latest information does not represent "a meaningful change in the housing situation" and agree that the projections do not warrant a change to the housing requirement and the plan's proposed Green Belt releases remain fully justified.

It is, however, notable that whilst that the OAN for Epping Forest of 11,920 set out in ED114A is lower than the OAN of 12,573 dwellings originally assessed for the purposes of the Local Plan, it is still higher than the 11,400 housing requirement set by the Plan.

We would like to reserve our right to comment further on the matter in any future hearings, if necessary.







I would like to further confirm that Mr Eldred continues to support the proposed allocation of sites NWB.R1 and NWB.T1 (19LAD0034).

Yours sincerely

Rachel Bryan MRICS Director

Direct email: rachel.bryan@sworders.com

ELD2211 218018 006 12 11 20 Page 2 of 2